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June 21, 2021 
 
 
 
Premier Doug Ford 
Province of Ontario 
Premier's Office, Room 281 
Legislative Building, Queen's Park 
Toronto, ON M7A 1A1 premier@ontario.ca 
 
Subject: Second Update re: Middlesex-London Paramedic Service Vaccination Program 
 
Dear Premier Ford:  
 
Good morning. I am writing today to provide you with a two-week update in regard to the 
Middlesex-London Paramedic Service Mobile Vaccine Delivery Initiative and to request 
additional vaccines for this innovative program.  
 
Our first two weeks were a tremendous success as your Ministry of Health team provided 2000 
Moderna vaccines that were efficiently delivered to those with transit and transportation 
challenges and to “just in time” manufacturers throughout the region.  
 
While the vast majority of the vaccines were utilized in the first two weeks for first dose clients, 
there is a high level of need for the delivery of second doses to our large workplaces in the 
region. With this in mind, I am requesting a significant increase in the provision of vaccines for 
the mobile MLPS team.  
 
Over the course of the next week, we will continue our focus on first dose clinics, with one eye 
to the provision of the all important 2nd dose clinics.  
 
Here are the highlights of our efforts in week two, along with a look ahead to the end of the 
month: 
 
--Tuesday June 15- Nestle  
--Tuesday June 15- Mobile team administered vaccination to 10 homebound clients. 
--Wednesday June 16th- Great Lakes Copper 60 doses received 
--Monday June 21- Meridian 
--Trojan Technologies - Mobile clients have been booked for Tuesday June 22nd. 
--Cargill- planning continues with projection to administer approx. 500-600 doses on June 24 
and 25th 
This Clinic will be the first Drive thru and will incorporate MLPS and Cargill staff 
--June 28,29,30 - General dynamics- projecting to administer 500-600 doses 
Optional 4th date July 6th 
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As you can see, our team is very busy and this program that you have supported from day one 
has made incredible strides in achieving our vaccination goals, while at the same time positively 
impacting the Middlesex - London economy. In addition to helping reach our vaccination goals, 
the efficiency and effectiveness of this program is simply outstanding compared to traditional 
stationary clinics.  
 
While our team has done an excellent job already, we all agree that there is more to be done 
and more that we can do. I greatly appreciate your consideration of our request for additional 
vaccines as we are very confident that we can exceed your expectations with additional vaccine 
support. Thank you so much for your ongoing support of this important program. 
 
Kindest Regards,  

 
Cathy Burghardt-Jesson 
Warden Middlesex County 
Mayor Lucan Biddulph 
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